## Regular Monthly Meeting November 8, 2012

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, November 8, 2012, 7:00 PM at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous monthly meeting.

Superintendent Phillips gave the monthly police report.

Officer Tressler introduced the K-9, Drago to the audience and explained his training and duties.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Herman to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Herman to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Herman to approve payment of the fire tax fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Herman to approve payment of the liquid fuel fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Herman to approve the PD Acquistion - Knoble Side Lot Addition, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department.

## **Public Comment:**

Mr. Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, asked if lines would be painted on Old Pittsburgh Road, Mr. Albertini stated that several contractors has been contacted and are awaiting their quotes. Mr. Allen also stated the he does not feel that a donut shop located next to the fire department would be a proper location; he believes that it will have a negative impact on the intersection and that the fire department should keep the property for future expansion.

Mr. William Alexander, Savannah Gardner Road, asked if a request to PennDot for a turning arrow and alternate timing of the signals could be done on Rt 65 and Savannah & Old Princeton intersection.

Mr. Klingensmith, Rose Stop Road, asked if a traffic study has been done on Rt 65. Mr. Herman stated that one had been done by the owners of Lawrence Village Plaza. Superintendent Phillips stated that he would contact PennDot to inquire about a traffic study.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.